
GADSDEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT #32 

2024 School Board Candidates: 

Mark Concha: 

No Response Submitted. 

Brian De La Hoya: 

No Response Submitted. 

Tadeo De La Hoya: 

 

Growing up in San Luis, I have always been deeply connected to this community. I’ve walked 

the same streets, attended the same schools, and shared the same dreams as many of you. It's 

been a privilege to see our community grow and to be part of that journey, first as a student and 

now as a representative on the Gadsden Elementary School Board #32. 

 

My roots in San Luis are strong, and my commitment to this community is unwavering. I’ve had 

the honor of working tirelessly on the school board to restore confidence and trust in our board’s 

decisions. Throughout my tenure, I’ve made it my mission to be accessible and to foster effective 

communication between our schools and the community. I believe that transparency and 

collaboration are the keys to building a stronger district. 

 

As I seek re-election, my goal is to continue the work we’ve started—ensuring that the Gadsden 

School District not only meets but exceeds its potential. Together with my fellow board 

members, administration, staff, parents, and students, we’ve made significant strides. We’ve 

raised teacher and staff salaries despite limited resources, and we’ve worked hard to make our 

schools high-performing institutions. 

 

Our district still faces challenges, but I am confident that we can overcome them by continuing 

to work together. We must keep raising student achievement, retaining our dedicated teachers, 

and setting high standards for everyone involved. The decisions we make today will shape our 



children's future, and I am committed to ensuring that every decision is made with their best 

interests at heart. 

 

My dedication to our district extends beyond the local level. I’ve had the privilege of 

representing our community on the state and national stages, serving on the Board of Directors 

for the National Association of Latino & Appointed Officials (NALEO) and the Arizona School 

Boards Association (ASBA). These experiences have allowed me to bring new ideas and 

perspectives back to our district, always with the goal of improving education for our students. 

 

If re-elected, I will have the honor of serving as ASBA President in 2025, representing not just 

San Luis but Latinos and over 1.5 million students across Arizona. This opportunity humbles me 

and strengthens my resolve to keep advocating for our community at every level. 

 

When you cast your vote, you’re not just voting for a candidate—you’re voting for proven 

dedication, hard work, and a deep-rooted commitment to our community’s future. Together, we 

can continue to make San Luis and the Gadsden School District a place where our children can 

thrive. 

 

Thank you for your support. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Tadeo Azael De La Hoya   

#DeLaHoya2024 

Rosa Varela: 

No Response Submitted. 

 


